
All teachers in grades 6-12 have been engaged in profes-
sional development focusing on using technology to trans-
form teaching and learning from  teacher-centered to stu-
dent-centered.  As we move forward with expanding technol-
ogy resources in our district, one of our primary goals will be 
to enhance how teachers are teaching and students are 
learning. 

 

The Treynor 1:1 committee has spent the last three months 
reviewing and testing over twelve different laptops and com-
puting devices in an effort to identify the technology that will 
best meet the needs of our students and staff.  At the No-
vember  school board meeting, Mrs. Bailey, representing the 
1:1 committee, recommended the purchase of 265 Lenovo Think Pad computers for 
all students in grades 9-12.  After reviewing the bid tab from various vendors for 
laptops, software, licenses, carrying cases and peripheral equipment, the board 
enthusiastically approved the recommendation. 

 

The board approved using existing PPEL funds to purchase the 265 laptops for the 
price of $165,750 ($625 per computer).  After totaling all costs associated with pur-
chasing the laptops, management appliance, carrying cases, DyKnow software, 
Microsoft licenses, anti-virus software and network printers, the first year cost will be 
$197,162 with an estimated annual license renewal fee of approximately $10,215 
per year. 

 

At this time, we are striving to have the new laptops in our high school students’ 
hands early in the second semester.  The 1:1 committee and administrative team 
will spend the next two months finalizing the implementation plan and planning the 
“Roll Out” event.  We have tentatively set Monday, January 16 as our target date for 
distributing the laptops to our students in grades 9-12.  If you have a student in 
grades 9-12, please keep this evening open on your family calendar. 

 

Thank you for your continued support of our Treynor students and staff! 
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As the weather begins to change, school cancellations and early dismissals can occur at 
anytime.  If severe weather causes school to be cancelled prior to the start of the day, we 
will try to have information to the media by 6:30 a.m. In addition to our school website, the 
media outlets that will carry our announcements this year are:  KMA, WOWT, KMTV and 
KETV. 

If weather or unforeseen circumstances (loss of power or water) should occur during the 
school day and school is dismissed early, PLEASE HAVE A PLAN IN PLACE WITH YOUR CHILD.   When 
early dismissals occur during the day, we usually have limited time to get information out and many parents 
aren’t aware that an early out has taken place.  Also, we have over 750 students in the district and only a cou-
ple of phone lines in each building.  Don’t assume that your child will be able to call you if a decision is made to 
dismiss school during the regular day.  Have a plan in place!  The elementary has forms for each parent to 
keep updated outlining your family’s specific plan to deal with this type of situation.  Parents of middle school 
and high school students need to discuss with their child what plan of action they will take in the event of an 
early dismissal during the school day.  Proper planning now will provide assurance to you and your child that 
all will be okay should we ever have an unforeseen early dismissal. 

 

COMING SOON:  A new Parent Notification system has been purchased to allow Treynor school offi-
cials to communicate school cancellations, early dismissals, emergency information, activity schedule 
changes and general notices or announcements to parents in a timely and efficient manner.  The ven-
dor is currently working to get the new system up and running.  Once the new system is active, parents 
will have the ability to sign up and select multiple methods for receiving notifications from the school 
(direct phone calls with recorded voice messages, text messages, emails, text-to-speech, TTY, Face-
book, Twitter, and RSS).  Be watching the website for updates regarding this new and exciting service. 
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Fifth and sixth grade band students will be in concert on Monday, December 5th at 7:00 
p.m. in the high school auditorium.  Following their concert, sixth grade students will en-
tertain parents, family and friends, also in the high school auditorium. 
 
On Monday, December 12th, the junior high choir and concert band will have their con-
cert at 6:30 p.m. in the high school auditorium.  There will be a short break and the high 
school will present their concert at 7:45 p.m.  The Music Boosters will be hosting a bake 

sale in the Middle School Commons following the concert. 
 
The 4th Grade vocal concert will be held on Thursday, December 15th at 7:00 in the high school auditorium. 

HOLIDAY MUSIC CONCERTS 

CAUTION:  Changes in weather arriving soon 
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Wow~hard to believe that November is gone and that Christmas vacation is in sight.  Our stu-
dents continue to perform well both in and outside of the classroom.  Much of the credit goes 
to you as parents as you continue to provide the necessary support for them to achieve suc-
cess ☺.   Thanks for all that you do! 
 
Our students had a great month and were able to be involved in a multitude of activities.  In-
cluded was CAPOW science night, 1st and 2nd Grades to Hansel & Gretel at The Rose Thea-

ter, student deposits in Cardinal Branch Bank, Lunch with Mr. Larsen, elementary book and art clubs, 5th 
Grade Veteran’s Day music program, 3rd Grade Cognitive Aptitude testing, Cards for Success drawings, and 
the 2-E Class of the Month pizza party.  Our 5th Graders also had the opportunity to watch the dress re-
hearsal of the HS musical, “Night at the Wax Museum”.  December will provide more of the same, plus 5th 
Grade band concert, 4th Grade music concert and classroom parties. 
 
December also ushers in the arrival of winter and the change in seasons so many of us dread ☺.  Please 
remind your children to dress warmly and make sure they are equipped with mittens, stocking caps and boots 
on those treacherous days.  Also, students are not allowed in the building until after 8:05 a.m., so please 
make an effort to see they are not here too early. 
 
As always, please contact me if you have questions, comments or concerns on happenings here at the ele-
mentary school! 
 
Mr. Larsen 
Principal 

FROM THE ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

UPCOMING ELEMENTARY EVENTS 

December 5  5th Grade Band Concert @ 7:00 p.m. 

December 7  Elementary Book Club @ 3:30 p.m. 

December 14  Elementary Art Attack @ 3:30 p.m. 

December 15  4th Grade Music Concert @ 7:00 p.m. 

December 21  Elementary Book Club @ 3:30 p.m. 

December 22  Elementary Christmas Parties @ 12:15 p.m. 

   1:30 p.m. Early Dismissal & End of 2nd Quarter 

Dec. 23—Jan. 3  No School—Christmas Vacation 

January 4  School Resumes 

 

CASH FOR STUDENTS 

The “Cash for Students” program has begun!  Hy-Vee cash register receipts dated  from Sep-
tember 1 through December 31, 2011 will be collected in the Elementary, Middle School and 
High School offices.  Hy-Vee gives back $1.00 for each $200 spent in any of the 13 Hy-Vee 
locations in the metro area up to a maximum of $2,000.  Over $365,000 has been donated  to 
are schools as the result of this program.  All of our proceeds go to the Athletic Booster Club.  
Remember to save your receipts and turn them into any of the school offices! 



NOTES FROM THE MIDDLE SCHOOL/HIGH SCHOOL 

 PRINCIPAL…..MRS. BERENS 

Semester Tests   December 20th & 21st 
End of 2nd Quarter   
    with 1:30 Early Dismissal December 22nd  
Christmas Vacation  December 23rd—January 3rd 
School Resumes &   
 start of 3rd Quarter January 4th 
Teacher In-service—No School January 16th 
 

Recently, I read an article about internet safety for kids and wanted to share this with par-
ents in our community.  The following tips come from an article that was published 
through “Internet Safety for Your Kids and Teens”. 

 

♦ Under no circumstances should personal information or anything which you can be identified with ever 
be revealed online. 

♦ At the same time, no personal information of anyone else should ever be revealed online.  This includes 
details such as:  profession, office timings, etc. as predators will obviously plan to make a visit when no-
body else is at home. 

♦ Uploading of personal photos and videos online are strictly forbidden.  Not only are these going to attract 
online predators, but they can be misused in the wrong hands. 

♦ Downloading from the net should only be done if in the knowledge of your parents, as some software is 
meant to be harmful.  Parents can ensure this by using an efficient parental control program. 

♦ Maintain a good online reputation by treating others as you wish to be treated. 

♦ Every care and caution should be exercised before welcoming any online friends no matter how friendly 
they are.  Online and sexual predators will always take on an assumed identity with an attractive per-
sona. 

♦ Any encounter which puts you in an unpleasant experience or anything which is uncomfortable to you 
should be brought to your parents’ attention. 

♦ Do not reveal your personal information no matter how close or friendly the other person is to you. 

♦ Likewise, do not agree to meet them without bringing it to the knowledge of your parents.  Your parents 
will always decide and arrange what is best for you keeping in mind your security. 

♦ All login user ID”s and passwords are to be kept secure and protected always. 

 

They suggest that parents discuss cyber bullying with their children.  Make it very clear to them that all ac-
tions taken above are not only for their safety, but that of the family, too, and that you are depending on them 
for this. 
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for your kids & 
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  1 
JH B BB Un-
derwood Here 
4:15; G & B JV 
BB @ Shen 
4:30; Var BB @ 
Shen Girls 6:00 
Boys 7:30 

2 3 
Treynor  

Wrestling  

Tournament 10:00 

G & B JV BB @ 
Elk Horn-
Kimballton 
10:00/11:15 

4 
 

5  
5/6 Band & 6th 
Grade Vocal 
Concert in 
Auditorium @ 
7:00 

6  
9th G & JV & 
Varsity G & B 
BB @  

Audubon 
4:30/6:00/7:30  

7 
Elementary 
Book Club @ 
3:30 pm 

8 JH Boys BB 

7th @ Glen-
wood; 8th Here  
4:15; Wrestling 
@ St. Albert 
6:00 ; Boys 
9th/JV BB @ 
Nodaway Val-
ley 6:15 

9 
JH Boys BB @ 
Griswold 3:45 

JV & Varsity  

G & B BB @ 
Griswold 
6:00/7:30 

10 
SWIBA HS  Audi-
tions @ Red Oak 
Wrestling @ 
Lenox 10:00 
 

11 
 

12  
JH Boys BB Tri-
Center Here 
3:45 

JH @ 6:30 & 
HS @ 8:00  
Concerts in 
Auditorium  

13  
9th B & JV & 
Varsity  

G & B BB Tri-
Center Here 
4:30/6:00/7:30 

14 
 

15  
JH Boys BB @ 
Riverside 
(Carson) 4:15 

 

4th Grade Vo-
cal Concert in 
West Gym @ 

16  
Wrestling @ 
AHST 5:00 

9th G & JV & 
Var G & B BB 
Mo Valley Here 
4:30/6:00/7:30 

17 
Wrestling @ 
AHST 9:00 

JV & Var  

G & B BB St. 
Albert Here 
4:00/5:30 

18 
 

19 
School Board 
Meeting 6:30 

20 
JV & Var 

G & B BB @ 
AHST 
6:00/7:30 

 

21   
Elementary 
Book Club @ 
3:30 pm 

22 
Elem. Christ-
mas Parties @ 
12:15 pm 

End of 2nd 
Quarter 

Early  

Dismissal  

@ 1:30 

23  
No School 

Christmas 

Vacation 

24  
 

25  
 

 

 

 

26  
 

Christmas 

Vacation 

27 
 

28 
 

29 
 

30 
 

31   
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1 

 

2 
Vacation 

3 
Vacation 

4 
School 

Resumes 

 

Elementary 
Book Club @ 
3:30 pm 

5 
9th Boys BB 
@ St. Albert 
4:00 

6 
G & B JV/Var 
BB Riverside 
Here 6:00/7:30 

7  
JV Wrestling @ 
Lo-Ma 9:30 

Wrestling @ Tri 
Center 10:00 

G JV/Var BB 
Red Oak Here 
4:00/6:00 

8 
 

9  9th Boys BB 
@ Underwood 
4:30; Wrestling 
@ Mo Valley 
5:30; G & B Var 
BB @ Under-
wood 6:00/7:30 

Board Meeting  

10   
 

11 
 

Elementary Art 
Attack @ 3:30 
pm 

 

 

12  
 

13 
9th Girls BB 
Audubon Here 
4:30 

G & B JV/Var 
BB Audubon 
Here 6:00/7:30 

14   
G & B Var BB 
Nodaway Valley 
@ MAC 
12:00/1:30 

15 
 

16 
NO 

SCHOOL - 

INSERVICE 

SWIBA HS 
Honor Band 
@ Red Oak 

17  
G & B JV/Var 
BB Griswold 
Here 6:00/7:30 

18  
Elementary 
Book Club @ 
3:30 pm 

19  
JH Girls BB @ 
East Mills 4:00 

9th Boys BB 
A.L. Here 6:00 

Wrestling @ 
Woodbine 6:00 

20   
9th Boys BB @ 
T-C 4:30 

G & B JV/Var 
BB @ T-C 
6:00/7:30 

21 
G & B JV/Var 
BB IKM-
Manning Here 
6:00/7:30 

22 
 

23  
Jazz Band & 
Choir Contest 
@ IWCC 

JH Girls BB @ 
T-C 4:15 

JH Wrestling 
Here 4:15 

24 
9th Girls BB @ 
MoValley 4:30 

G & B JV/Var 
BB @ Mo 
Valley 

6:00/7:30 

25   
K-5 Rock In 
Prevention 
Assembly 

Elementary 
Art Attack @ 
3:30 pm 

26  
JH Girls BB @ 
Riverside 4:15 

G & B JV BB 
@ Riverside 
6:00/7:30 

Wrestling Here 
@ 6:00 

27 
G & B JV/Var 
BB AHST Here 
6:00/7:30  

28  
State Jazz Band 
Festival 

Boys 9th/JV BB 
Nodaway Valley 
Here 10:00/11:15 

Wrestling @ 
Audubon 10:00 

29  
K-5 DIBELS 

Testing Week 

Jan. 30-Feb. 3 

 

30 JH Wres-

tling @ Sidney 
4:00; JH G BB @ 
Griswold 4:15; 9th 
Boys BB Under-
wood Here 4:30; 
G & B JV/Var BB 
Underwood Here  

31  
Wrestling 
Here @ 5:30 

Senior Night 
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Treynor Community School does not 
discriminate in its’ policies or programs 
on the basis of race, color, creed, relig-
ion, age, sex, handicap, national origin, 
marital status or ancestry.   Treynor 
Schools supports Affirmative Action and 
Equal Opportunity Employment. 

PO Box 369 
Treynor, IA 51575 

Phone: 712-487-3414 
Fax: 712-487-3332 

We’re on the Web! 

www.treynor.k12.ia.us 

Treynor Community 

School 

POSTAL CUSTOMERPOSTAL CUSTOMERPOSTAL CUSTOMERPOSTAL CUSTOMER    

CHRISTMAS VACATION 

School will be dismissed at 1:30 p.m. on Thursday, December 22.  School will resume on 
Wednesday, January 4, 2012.   

 

From the administrators, teachers and staff, a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 
to you and yours! 


